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Please contact our team at Landside.Dampier@pilbaraports.com.au or on 

9159 6533 for further information or guidance. 

 

LD25/33 – MODULE MOVEMENT – MOF ROAD FULL CLOSURE 

  
  
ATTENTION: All DCW and Port of Dampier site users 

ISSUE DATE: 30/06/2025 

ISSUED BY: Landside Operations Supervisor (Dampier) 

 

Pilbara Ports is advising of a full closure of Mof Road inside the Pilbara Ports security gates 

to facilitate nighttime module movements in support of the Perdaman Ceres Urea project. The 

movement is scheduled as follows: 

 

• PAR 013: Friday 4th July 1900 – 2300 (FDTS to Gatehouse)  

• Please note any road closure beyond the Pilbara Ports security gate is outside of 

Pilbara Ports control and will be conducted under the control of a MRWA permit. 

 

During this period the following restrictions apply: 

• All cargo operations on the DCW and laydown areas are to cease. 

• No vessel arrivals or departures are permitted. 

• Ships hot works to cease at DCW. Ship’s crew to remain on board vessels. 

• Non-essential personnel and contractors not linked to the movement must leave 

site by 1830hrs. 

• All dedicated construction personnel in the HLO quarry area must leave site by 

1830hrs 

• Non-essential Pilbara Ports staff are to depart site. 

Alevro has provided estimated closure times and site contacts for the movements in the 

following table. 

Any changes will be communicated via an updated notice.  
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